Notes on Civil Society Bureau Meeting

19 sept.-05

3. Speakers at CS slots

The CSB stressed that CS representatives should be allowed to address Sub-Committees at each session, and not every other day. This question should be further discussed with the Governmental Bureau.

5. Agenda for B2B meetings
CSB members looked at the recommendations included in the last B2B document, and considered the relevance and the progress of some of the points highlighted in that document:

· Multi-stakeholder approach: CSB members agreed that the demands were not satisfied. 

· Civil society need to be better informed about the decisions taken by the governmental Bureau regarding the on-going negotiation process.
· Information related to the host country agreement must be shared with civil society when relevant and applicable. 

· Civil society must also have more information about access to negotiations which might still take place in Tunis.

· Accreditation and Visas: the issue of visa is still relevant and should be discussed. 

· Documentation, Press conferences: The CSB decided to call for a very detailed documents policy for Tunis Summit as soon as possible.
· Civil society press conferences should not take place in the CS space in Tunis, but in the media centre, such as for the other stakeholders. 
· Financing of civil society: the obvious lack of funding for civil society participation in PrepCom-3 was mentioned by the CSB, and it decided that this concern should be addressed to the WSIS ES and to the Tunisian Government in the perspective of Tunis Summit.

The CSB agreed that Tracey Naughton would prepare a redrafting of the existing B2B document, to be discussed at tomorrow’s CSB meeting. The CSB also decided that all CS concerns would be compiled into one document so that the different items can be addressed in different ways to the governmental bureau, the WSIS ES and the Tunisian Government.
7. Mediation

Tracey Naughton proposed the organisation of a forum to encourage people to discuss on how to work together, to be organised during the second week of PrepCom-3. Civil society structures should be pro-active in preventing conflicts on issues such as freedom of expression and human rights in Tunisia among CS members. 

CSB members agreed that the opportunity of such a forum should also be discussed with the Tunisian delegation first.
9. Criteria for overpasses

The CSB agreed that criteria for the attribution of CS overpasses would be drafted by Thursday 22 September by Robert Guerra, and then be discussed during the CSB meeting on Thursday or Friday. 
At this time CSB adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 20 September at 14:00 in room Room XXIII.
